
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

MARCH 5, 2018 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Boorse with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

Scott Boorse  - Chairman 

J. Daniel Hill  - Supervisor 

 

Absent was Vice-Chairman Michael Shiring. 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to approve the February 5, 2018 minutes as written.  Mr. Hill seconded 

the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

Mr. Hill moved to approve the bills submitted for payment.  General Fund bills totaled 

$57,156.35.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $62,411.28.  Chairman Boorse seconded the motion and 

the bills were unanimously approved. 

 

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT 

KERSTETTER LOT LINE CHANGE – MEETINGHOUSE ROAD 

At its meeting on February 13
th

, the Planning Commission recommended approval of the Final 

Minor Subdivision Plan for the Kerstetter Properties located at 1180 and 1150 Meetinghouse 

Road (tax parcels 65-3-16 and 65-4-20.1).  The Plan, dated January 3, 2018, was drawn by 

Regester Associates, Inc., consisting of two pages. 

 

Jim Fritsch of Regester Associates presented the Plan to the Board.  The purpose of the Plan is to 

move the lot line that separates the two tax parcels by 1.317 acres.  The acreage on Lot 2 (65-3-

16) with the house will be reduced from 12.750 acres to 11.433 acres and the acreage on Lot 1 

(65-4-20.1) will increase from 8.713 acres to 10.030 acres. 

 

The Planning Commission recommended approval with four waiver requests from the applicant 

by letter dated February 13, 2018. 

1. Section 103-21.B Requirements for Preliminary Plan 

2. Section 103-21.C Requiring Supplementary Data 

3. Section 103-22 Requiring a Conservation Plan 

4. Section 103-38 Requiring Concrete Monuments 

 

Robert and Susan Ayd, Meetinghouse Road residents, asked for more information on the waivers 

and the zoning, which is RA, 3 ½ acre minimum. 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to approve the Kerstetter Final Minor Subdivision Plan as 

recommended by the Planning Commission with the four waivers requested and conditioned 

upon a document from the surveyor certifying that all lot corners noted as set with iron pins have 



been placed prior to the plan being recorded.  Mr. Hill seconded the motion which was 

unanimously approved. 

 

HARB REPORT 

GATES/1031 COUNTRY CLUB ROAD/DEMOLITION 

At its meeting on February 20
th

, HARB recommended that a Certificate of Appropriateness be 

issued to Kevin and Julia Gates, 1031 Country Club Road, for the removal of the roof on a farm 

accessory building located on the property. 

 

Julia Gates explained that the property is part of the Fernbank Farm Subdivision.  The home was 

built in the early 1990’s but the outbuildings were built in the 1800’s.  They are looking into 

their options to renovate the outbuilding and leaving the masonry stone walls.  The roof is 

collapsing and is a safety concern.  Mrs. Gates noted that the barn structure had been destroyed 

from a fire.  A structural engineer will be assessing the remains of the barn and the outbuilding to 

see what can be done with the masonry walls. 

 

Mr. Hill moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness for the demolition of the roof on 

the farm accessory building at 1031 Country Club Road as recommended by HARB.  Chairman 

Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

APPOINTMENT OF HARB MEMBER 

Prior to the meeting, the Board interviewed Christopher Nash from Spring Meadows to fill the 

vacancy on HARB which was created from the resignation of Nancy Needham due to her 

moving out of the township.  Chairman Boorse moved to appoint Christopher Nash to HARB to 

fill the unexpired term of Nancy Needham through the end of 2018.  Mr. Hill seconded the 

motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

Chief Nelling reported for the month of February.  There were 1,301 incidents for the month 

including three criminal arrests (2 DUI’s and 1 harassment).  There were 5,662 patrol miles 

logged on the vehicles during the month.   

 

Chairman Boorse mentioned potholes on Brinton’s Bridge Road which have been reported to 

PennDOT by the police department. 

 

OPERATION OF THE WWTP 

At its meeting on February 5, 2018, the Supervisors awarded the contract for the operation of the 

township’s sewer plant to Walton Services, Inc. of Kennett Square.  The operation and 

maintenance contract agreement has been executed by Fred Walton of Walton Services, Inc. and 

Chairman Scott Boorse on behalf of the Township.  The original proposal included alternate 

services which the Township may ask the contractor to perform.  One service was for marking 

out PA One Calls.  Currently the Township is using Brian Matuszewski to do this service which 

is being done satisfactorily so there is no reason to ask Walton Services to start doing this service 

at this time.  The second alternate service was for the implementation of a permanent, written 

system for equipment and maintenance records and the development of a preventative 

maintenance program.  The Township Sewer Engineer, Sandi Morgan of AECOM, and the sewer 



administrator, William Kirkpatrick, have both suggested that the Board approve the alternate 

proposal for the development of an equipment and maintenance record keeping system and a 

preventative maintenance program.  Chairman Boorse moved to approve an addendum to the 

contract with Walton Services to add the development of an equipment and maintenance record 

keeping system and a preventative maintenance program to the executed contract.  Mr. Hill 

seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM. (JDH;SCB) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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